Unitarian Universalist Society of Iowa City Board of Trustees Regular Meeting –September 10, 2015 MINUTES
Minutes from all regular Board meetings are reviewed by the Board members and made available to members and friends on the website and in the UUSIC Board of Trustees notebook in the Administration Office. Minutes may also be requested via mail or email from the UUSIC administrator.
Board Members present: Jim Olson (President), Kelly O’Berry (Vice-President), Vicki Siefers (Past President), Adam Ingersoll (Treasurer), Steve Vincent (acting Secretary), Steve Locher (Trustee), Kirk Witzberger (Trustee), Marianne Mason (Trustee). Board Members absent: Jeanette Carter (Trustee).
Ex Officio present: Rev. Steven Protzman (Minister), Jessica Zimmer-Saltzman (DLRE) Ex Officio absent: None. Guests: Meredith Gall, Pete Brokaw.
Call to Order: Jim Olson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at UUSIC's Henriksen Library.
Consent Agenda
Motion: Moved by Siefers and seconded to accept the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried.
Report:  Board Goals, 2015–2016
Olson reviewed the board priorities related to congregational life and social justice that were established at the board retreat in August. Discussion centered on the need for, and ways to achieve an expanded culture of voluntarism within the congregation.

Motion: Moved by Rev. Protzman and seconded to have stated goals adapted, with the goal of increased volunteerism added and made the top priority for congregational life. Motion carried.
Policy Proposal: Fundraising Policy, 2nd reading
Brokaw provided a brief overview of changes made to the proposed fundraising policy.
Motion: Moved by Ingersoll and seconded to adopt fundraising policy as presented. Motion carried.
Report:  Gift acceptance policy, 2nd reading 
Brokaw led discussion of proposed gift acceptance policy, noting that many details remained preliminary and needed clarification. The ensuing discussion centered on the designation of unrestricted gifts above $2,000 during a capital campaign. 

Motion: Moved by Ingersoll and seconded to request that the Capital Campaign and Endowment committees meet with the Finance Council before October 5th to finalize the key terms of the unrestricted gifts policy, subject to formal board approval. Motion carried.
Report: Finance Council Charge.
Brokaw led review of a formal statement of the Finance Council’s charge. Clarification was sought regarding selection of council members, and members’ representation on allied committees.

Motion: Moved by Ingersoll to approve Finance Council’s charge with addition of discussed amendments concerning members’ selection, representation. Motion carried.
Report: Proposal to hire part-time Administrative Assistant

Rev. Protzman led discussion of a proposal he authored, after consultation with church staff, requesting an additional part-time administrative assistant capable of handling technology issues. The need predates current demands related to moving. Questions were raised concerning current versus long-term needs, long-term budget ramifications, and ability to recruit volunteers to address many needs.

Motion: Moved by Ingersoll and seconded to allocate up to 15 hrs. per week at $12/hour as an unbudgeted expense item through the end of 2015 to be paid through cash reserves. Motion carried, 7–1.
Motion: Moved by Rev. Steven to direct the Staff Relations Committee to prepare by November 1st a job description for the position. Motion carried, 7–1.

RECESS –10 minutes 
Report:  Capital Campaign Committee
Siefer, on behalf of the CCC, reviewed recent developments and current status of the capital campaign. Mark Ewert, our UUA consultant, has encouraged the board to give its highest priority to the capital campaign and recommends that all board members attend its stewardship training.
Report: Transition Task Force

Ingersoll reported that the TTF had moved to its “lots-and-lots-of-work phase.”

Report: New Facilities Committee

Witzberger first led a brief review of Rev. Steven’s report on the church pipe organ and NFC’s agreement with the report’s conclusion that the organ not be moved. He then led much lengthier discussion concerning the process of hiring a general contractor to build the new church building. Witzberger explained the benefits of hiring a contractor prior to the design phase, and Neumann Monson’s recommendation of two local companies well suited for our project, McComas-Lacina Construction and Merit Construction. Witzberger and Ingersoll provided an assessment of the proposals and presentations that each company had subsequently provided. Considerable discussion followed on each company’s pros and cons. 

Motion: Moved by Witzberger and seconded that the board approve the New Facilities Committee’s recommendation that we don’t move the pipe organ to our new building, per the recommendation of the Rev. Steven’s report. Motion carried.
Motion: Moved by Witzberger and seconded that the board select McComas-Lacina Construction as the partnered general contractor to work with Neumann Monson for construction of our new building. Motion carried.

Guest Comments: Gall, as the representative of CCLAM, expressed strong support for the emphasis in the board goals on congregational life.

Adam Ingersoll provided process observations. 
Announcements:
*The workshops for Grieving and Loss (Sept. 16th), Helping Each Other Through Change (Sept. 22nd) and Stories from Our Past (Sept. 30th) are forthcoming.

*Future board meetings will be held at the professional offices of Adam Ingersoll, on the second floor of Iowa Bookstore building at Iowa and Clinton streets.

Adjournment: Locher offered closing words and the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
Motion: At 9:15 p.m. moved by Rev. Protzman and seconded that the board go into closed session.  Motion carried.
At 9:37 close session ended.
Recorded on September 10, 2015 by Steve Vincent, Acting Secretary
